Site Base Council Meeting

3-14-2008

The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.

Members Present:  Renee Cox , J.D. Duncan, Connie Goff, Pancy Jones and Joan Hill

Members Absent:   Jonnie Thompson 

Visitors Present:  Missy Sego, Debbie Anderson, Wanda Miller, Lisa Ortiz and Kristin Gani

I.  Financial Report

The financial report was presented for review. 

Motion to approve the financial report was made by Renee Cox.

Seconded by J. D. Duncan. 

II. Minutes

February 8, 2008 SBDM Council regular monthly meeting minutes were reviewed. It was noted that the council had not received a copy of the concerns shared by Jackie Gibbons at last month’s meeting.  Mrs. Hill shared she would ask her for a copy.

Motion was made by J.D. Duncan to approve the minutes as written.

Seconded by Renee Cox.

III. Old Business:

These items will be presented during New Business. 

IV. New Business

· J.D. Duncan presented a proposal to amend or change New Highland Elementary School’s Site Based Decision Making Council Policies and By-Laws.  This proposal will be presented at the next regular site base meeting.  Committee shared they would like for the staff to review the proposal.  

The following is a proposal to amend or change New Highland Elementary School’s Site Based Decision Making Council Policies and By-Laws.

Article VI. Schedule of Meetings

Paragraph A. regular Meetings

Sub paragraph 1: reads: Meetings will begin at 2:30 p.m. Each year when the new council is installed, they make the decision to alter the meeting date and time.

Change to read: Meeting date and time will be decided concurrently during the first regular scheduled meeting with the installation of the new council members.

Sub paragraph 2: reads: The regular monthly meetings will be held at the New Highland School Library.

Change to read: The regular monthly meetings will be held in the primary location of New Highland Elementary School’s Library, provided the primary location is reasonably available. In the event the school library is not available, the regular monthly meetings will be held in one of the two alternate sites to include: 

1. New Highland Elementary School’s resource room

2. New Highland Elementary School’s computer lab

Article VI: Conduct of Meetings: 

Paragraph E: Agenda

Sub Paragraph 1: reads: The agenda shall be found on the SBDM bulletin board in the lobby.

Change to read: The agenda shall be found on the counter in the outer office of New Highland Elementary School’s office.

Sub Paragraph 4: reads: The preliminary agenda will be posted on the SBDM bulletin board in the school lobby.

Change to read: The preliminary agenda will be posted on the counter in the outer office of New Highland School’s office.

Article VIII.  Minutes and Other Council Records

Paragraph A.  Minutes Kept and Approved

Sub Paragraph 1:  reads:  Minutes shall be kept for each meeting of the school council by school office personnel.

Change to read:  Minutes will be recorded by the SBDM council secretary and later word processed for dissemination.  Minutes will also be voice recorded for every meeting.  Selected meetings will be videotaped and voice recorded at the discretion of the chairperson and/or committee members. New Highland Elementary school’s library media specialist will provide voice recording for every meeting and videotape equipment as required by the SBDM council.  The secretary will provide minutes to the web page manager to be posted within 48 hours on the school’s website.  

· Wanda Miller, member of the Curriculum Committee, made a recommendation that SBDM Council adopt the Harcourt Science Series. 

Motion was made to accept this recommendation by Connie Goff.

Seconded by J.D. Duncan

· Mrs. Goff recommended that Open House for the 2008-2009 school year be scheduled on Thursday, July 31, 2008.

Motion was made by Renee Cox to accept this recommendation.

Seconded by Pancy Jones.

· Mrs. Goff shared that Central Office had asked for a need’s request (wish list) should the school receive Section VII funds.  Committee suggested the following items:

· Parking

· Furniture and counter tops for a 2nd computer lab

· Sufficient lighting for the parking areas

· Permanent speed bumps

· Paved area around the flag pole

· Field trip money

· Furniture money

· Thoughtful Education funds

Motion was made by Connie Goff to accept this recommendation.

Seconded by Pancy Jones.

· Professional Development Committee recommended the following PD for the 2008-2009 school year:

6 Hours – Thoughtful Education (6 one hour session on Wednesdays after school)

6 Hours – District-wide PD on October 13, 2008

12 Hours – Curriculum Writing (mandated for regular education teachers grades 1st – 5th; flexible dates by team: all 12 hours must be completed by October 14, 2008).  Mrs. Gani will provide guidelines and expectation prior to school being out for the 2007/2008 school year so that teams will be able to complete this on their own during the summer/fall.

Flexible training for special education, preschool, special area, and kindergarten teachers

Assistants will be required to complete 24 hours of PD.  Discretion of PD time will be up to the teacher(s) they work with.

Mrs. Goff suggested the following:

Ms. Gani will assist the teams with scheduling the “flexible” dates for them to work on Curriculum Writing.  Ms. Gani shared she would be able to do this.

Classified staff PD hours will be determined by their supervising teacher/administrator.



Mrs. Goff made a motion to accept this recommendation.



Seconded by Renee Cox.

· Debbie Anderson reported with the surplus of Title I Funds she would like to purchase Coach Books for third, fourth and fifth grades.  She will survey the second grade teachers to see if they would be interested in the Coach books.  If so, she will purchase them for second grade if there are sufficient funds remaining.   Once these items have been purchased, she will report back to SBDM council with suggestions of ways to spend the remainder of Title I money.

Motion made by Renee Cox to accept this recommendation.

Seconded by Connie Goff.

· Committee discussed the Compass Program.  Primary grades shared they are pleased with the program.  CIA/GT staff supports the program.  Kristin Gani stated she will inquire for information concerning about costs, updates, etc.  

Committee agreed to revisit Compass at a later date, giving Kristin Gani the opportunity to seek more information. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Joan Hill

Seconded by Pancy Jones.

Meeting was adjourned at 3:28.

